The Honorable Mitch McConnell 

Senate Minority Leader

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510


March 8, 2007

Dear Senator McConnell:

As family members who lost loved ones on 9/11, we support full implementation of the 9/11 Commission recommendations.  We are writing out of grave concern that your recent introduction of highly provocative, irrelevant amendments will jeopardize the passage of S.4.  It is inconceivable that anyone in good conscience would consider hindering implementation of the 9/11 Commission recommendations, delaying much-needed homeland security improvements. We strongly disagree with these divisive procedural tactics.
Just as the Iraq war deserves separate debate, so do each of the amendments you offered.  S. 4 should be a clean bill and debate should conclude this week with a straight up and down vote.  Each day that passes without implementation of the remaining 9/11 Commission recommendations, the safety and security of our nation is at risk.  

Tactics such as those you are contemplating, which endanger the 9/11 bill, send a signal to America that your priority is partisan politics, not protecting America against terrorism. Both parties must work together to pass this critical legislation. We, the undersigned, understand all too well the risk of failure to secure our nation.

Respectfully,

	Carol Ashley

Mother of Janice, 25

Member, VOICES of September 11th 
	Beverly Eckert, 

Widow of Sean Rooney, 50

Member, Families of September 11 

	Mary Fetchet, 

Mother of Brad, 24

Founding Director and President

Voices of September 11th 
	Carie Lemack

Daughter of Judy Larocque, 50

Co-founder and President,

Families of September 11  

	
	


cc: Senator Harry Reid
